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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 11th May 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Sam Howlett (CWA), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Ken Tweedie (VP), John Patton (VP), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Boris Pinto (Murley), Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)
Apologies
Paul Kirk (Downshire), Gareth Devine (Strabane) , Ronnie Kennedy (VP)
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
PK/AD met with David Bird & Paul Wilson of QUB to discuss Soundwalk project featuring Belfast bands. Sounds interesting, and will promote Festival of Brass. Belfast City Council are aware that the BBL are supporting the event too which may help with funding application.
AD/PK attended the Belfast Festivals Forum meeting on 26th April on behalf of the Brass Band League. A positive response was received from Forum members after the Festival of Brass was introduced.

Email received from North West Festival promoting Gathering of the Gales event on Saturday 7th September and inviting BBL bands to take part. Letter was forwarded to BBL secretaries. So far, Murley have responded positively.

Ruth Osborne of Ulster Folk & Transport Museum contacted the BBL seeking a band for 15th June. Lots of responses were received. St Mark’s drawn out of the hat.

An email was received from Bert Ritchie of Dalmellington Band invited Championship, 1st and 2nd Section bands to the upcoming Land O’ Burns contest in Troon in August. Email was forwarded to relevant secretaries.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in the account was £6375.04 but advised that this was before Spring Festival income and expenses had been taken into account. As a point of reference, SK advised the following:
Spring Festival Income £749

(Entry Fees £660, Programme Sales £89)

Spring Festival Expenditure £1119

(Adjudicator Fee £200, Adjudicator Expenses £100, Hotel £55, Prize Money £505, Trophy £19, Van Hire/Fuel £240)

AD added that the North West Festival would be underwriting the entire contest, meaning that the BBL should have no losses from the day. He will pass on the financial information to Tommy Barr.

Tom Mercer Memorial Trophy
AD advised that the 1st Old Boys’ concert with the College of the Ozarks Band would be used by Leila Webster to present the new trophy to the Brass Band League. AD will meet with Leila to organise finer details.

Spring Festival 2013

A letter from CWA Brass was read requesting the start time of the contest be made later in the day to better suit bands with long distances to travel, noting that CWA had to leave Carrickfergus at 6:30am in order to make it to Strabane in time for their allocated warm-up slot.

AD noted a very well run day overall. 

BP commented on very friendly nice atmosphere on the day.
AD added that the staff at The Alley Theatre were well versed on such events and helped to run the day

Only hiccup was Junior Band section where Laureldale had some missing players. AD stated stated that contest was more than helpful by delaying proceedings for 10 minutes over the practice time.
It was noted that adjudicator Andy Duncan enjoyed his day and indicated the high standard of playing.

AD thanked the bands who took part on the day.

SK enquired of the possibility of starting the contest later in the day, based on existing running order.
BP stated that Andy Duncan indicated that the BBL should consider extending the playing time for Youth bands.

AD indicated that everything is in the mix for next year.

AD also spoke of Andy Duncan’s presentation which took place on the day after the contest and added that Andy has offered assistance to the BBL in any youth development matters.

Festival of Brass

AD advised that the next big event for the BBL is the Festival of Brass at Queen’s University in November.
This year a difference is a concert by the Cory Band. AD asked MA to confirm whether QUB will be happy to supply percussion for the Cory Band concert.

AD also confirmed that Philip Harper will be the music adjudicator on the day.

The BBL Executive and Michael Alcorn will meet on Wednesday 22nd May at Premier Inn, Lisburn to discuss the Festival. PK to circulate details to Executive members.

Child Protection Policy
AD stated that ahead of the Festival, the BBL would need to secure AccessNI checks for Executive members and that the BBL should have an adopted Child Protection Policy.
A draft policy was circulated to all who were present. WC indicated that grammar in first sentence was incorrect. AD to discuss with PK.

AD asked the meeting to agree the draft policy and pass on to stage 2. Meeting adopted the draft and it was passed. 

Any Other Business
Next meeting will be on 1st June at 3pm.

JP indicated that the meeting would need to be in a different venue due to him being on holiday.
CWA Bandroom was suggested, however details to be confirmed and circulated to all reps.
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